Aurora Village Board
Aurora, New York 13026

Minutes
Regular Meeting/Executive Session
July 20, 2011

Present – Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees George Farenthold, Janet Murphy, Marie Taylor, and Lili MacCormick.
Also Present – Village Clerk Dee Nance, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Superintendent of Public Works Kurt Wilmot and Village Attorneys Andrew Fusco and Douglas Bates.

Mayor Bennett called the regular monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM.  Trustee Farenthold moved adjournment to executive session to discuss the proposed acquisition of real property; seconded by Trustee Taylor.  Motion carried 5:0.
Trustee Farenthold moved adjournment of the executive session at 6:50 PM; seconded by Trustee MacCormick.  Motion carried 5:0.

Minutes
Public Hearing
July 20, 2011

Present – Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees George Farenthold, Janet Murphy, Marie Taylor, and Lili MacCormick.
Also Present – Village Clerk Dee Nance, Treasurer Deborah Brooks, Superintendent of Public Works Kurt Wilmot, Code Enforcement Officer Mick Piechuta and Village Attorney Douglas Bates.

Members of the Public – Clare Eversdyke, David Brooks, Richard Mix, Phil Dann, Lori Eversdyke, Donna Signs, Bruce Bennett, Jean Potter, Elizabeth Bragg, Joel Ross, Jeanne Ryerson, Jim Ryerson, Peggy Dupee, David Brong and Citizen reporter Nathan Baker. 
A motion to re-open the public meeting was made by Trustee Farenthold; seconded by Trustee Taylor.  Motion carried 5:0.

Mayor Bennett called the public hearing to order at 7 PM.

Mayor Bennett gave an overview of the reasons for this public hearing.  She explained how a waterline intended to service three properties at the southern limits of the village had been installed by the D.O.T. during their recent bridge reconstruction project.  She also explained that the D.O.T. had acquired temporary easements from the Sunset Beach property owners, not permanent easements, and that this had left the village with a waterline and hydrant on private property without an easement.  She added that the purpose of tonight’s public hearing was to receive feedback from the community regarding a proposal to acquire the property in question through eminent domain rather than by obtaining easements from the individual owners.  
Mayor Bennett also explained that a municipality’s seizure of property by eminent domain is different from a seizure by state or federal entities.  A municipality cannot seize property without going to court.

Mayor Bennett made it clear that the village would be responsible for maintaining the property if they acquired it through eminent domain.  

Mayor Bennett opened the meeting to comments from visitors.

Clare Eversdyke stated that he did not agree with the surveyor’s marks.  Attorney Bates responded that different surveyors will always come up with different lines.  Trustee Farenthold asked Eversdyke if the waterline was on the property being considered in this hearing and Eversdyke replied that it was.

Richard Mix asked Mayor Bennett how we had gotten to this point of seeking seizure through eminent domain.  Mayor Bennett replied that getting easements from the 33 property owners was proving to be too complicated and too costly.  Some of the 1/33 shares of the property were not conveyed at the time of sale, and others were.  Tracking down all of the owners would be very difficult.
Attorney Bates stated that the village had very little interest in this property, so they would not be proceeding with eminent domain if the Sunset Beach residents were opposed to it.

Eversdyke stated that the D.O.T. should never have been there in the first place.  Attorney Bates responded that this may be true, but what we are interested in now, is finding a solution.

Mix replied that this parcel is the main entrance to all of the Sunset Beach properties and is therefore a hard thing to give up.

Mayor Bennett said she had tried to address all of their fears.  The village would not plow it shut with snow.  The village would not close the road.  In fact, once it became a public street the village could not close it.

Discussion continued and Phil Dann requested a summary from Mayor Bennett of the benefits to Sunset Beach residents if they agreed to give up this land.  Mayor Bennett responded that maintenance of the road was certainly a plus.  Having a fire hydrant is a plus.  And, it would remove the 1/33 share of land that messes up the deeds down there.  This last comment drew strong approval from Dann.

David Brong asked the village to put their offer into writing for the Sunset Beach Association to review at a meeting of its members.  Attorney Bates replied, and Mayor Bennett agreed, that a resolution would be drawn up for their review.

A motion to adjourn the public hearing was made by Trustee Farenthold; seconded by Trustee Murphy.  Motion carried 5:0 and the public hearing adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Minutes
Regular Meeting
July 20, 2011

Present – Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Trustees George Farenthold, Janet Murphy, Marie Taylor, and Lili MacCormick.
Also Present – Village Clerk Dee Nance, Treasurer Deborah Brooks and Code Enforcement Officer Mick Piechuta.

Members of the Public – David Brooks
Mayor Bennett called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:50 PM and all stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Mayor Bennett asked for approval of the June 15, 2011 regular meeting minutes.  After minor corrections a motion of acceptance was made by Trustee Farenthold; seconded by Trustee Murphy.  Motion carried 5:0.
Announcements – none.
Visitor Recognition – none.
Treasurer’s Report – none.
Mayor Bennett presented the bills for payment on Abstract #2.

General Fund – voucher #’s 040-042, 044-046, 048-060, 064-072, 074-077, and 079-080 in the amount of $65,026.02.  

Trustee Farenthold moved payment of the General Fund Bills; seconded by Trustee MacCormick.  Motion carried 5:0.

Water Fund – voucher #’s 054, 062, 069, and 073 in the amount of $2,957.32.

Trustee Farenthold moved payment of the Water Fund bills; seconded by Trustee MacCormick.  Motion carried 5:0.

Sewer Fund – voucher #’s 042, 044-045, 047, 053-054, 059, 067, 069-070, 076, 078 and 41A in the amount of $7,290.70.  
Trustee Farenthold moved payment of the Sewer Fund bills; seconded by Trustee Taylor.  Motion carried 5:0.

Committee Reports 
Buildings and Grounds –Trustee Murphy reported that she has met twice with Tee-Ann Hunter to discuss finding grant monies to renovate Patrick Tavern.  She and Ms. Hunter will continue working together on this project.  Trustee Murphy also reported on a concern that the wooden bar on the infant swing at the Memorial Playground is splintery and needs replacement.  Mayor Bennett said the entire swing needs to be replaced to meet safety codes.
Parks and Recreation – Trustee MacCormick reported that washed sand was delivered to the beach for the Summer Swim Program.  Unfortunately, the sand is very coarse.  Our former supplier, Auburn Sand and Gravel, has closed.  They are employing five lifeguards.  A sixth guard was hired, but did not report for work.  Trustee Murphy added that 37 kids attended the swim program today and that they have been averaging 15 every day.
Streets and Public Safety – Trustee Farenthold reported on a chronic problem on Cherry Avenue with cars blocking the Mapstone driveway.  Trustee Farenthold recommended having lines drawn on the pavement to alert drivers.   Trustee Farenthold also reported that the DOT has taken back their sign which he had placed at the bottom of Orchard Lane.  Trustee Farenthold expressed a desire to place another stop sign there for safety.  While sympathetic to the safety concerns, other board members disagreed, citing the fact that Orchard Lane is a private road and none of the private roads in the village have stop signs.  Trustee Farenthold announced that he would like to launch a project to repaint the historic marker signs in the village.  He wondered about enlisting the help of Wells College students.  Mayor Bennett said she would bring the idea to Village Historian and Wells College Professor of History, Michael Groth.  Trustee Farenthold also reported that the next “Back from the Brink” event for the Finger Lakes Museum will be held on August 6th.  He also commented on the success of the Aurora Village Board’s participation in the Aurorafest parade, calling the pooper scooper operation a “fine public service.” 
Water and Sewer – Trustee Taylor reported that Superintendent of Public Works Kurt Wilmot is reviewing our fees and making comparisons with other municipalities.  He has no recommendations at this time.
Community Preservation Panel – No minutes.

Planning Board – Minutes from 6/8/11.
Zoning Board of Appeals – No minutes.

Code Enforcement Officer – monthly report for June 16, 2011 – July 20, 2011.

Old Business – The board discussed their on-going negotiations with Sunset Beach residents regarding the waterline and hydrant on their property.  Mayor Bennett said she would work on a resolution for the August board meeting outlining what the village would and would not do for Sunset Beach residents if we acquired this piece of property.
The board discussed problems with graffiti and minor damage to the new picnic tables at the Village Park.  No action was taken.
New Business – Mayor Bennett reported that she spent a day with SCCS teacher Barbara Casper editing the students’ power point presentation on Aurora history.  This work will eventually appear on the village website.
Mayor Bennett discussed various avenues for fundraising to renovate Patrick Tavern.  She suggested selling the students’ work in book form to raise funds for the renovations.  She believes this is legal for the village to do so long as we recoup our investment.  Mayor Bennett believes that “Friends of Patrick Tavern” still exists as a viable, not-for-profit entity that could recoup money from the sale of these books.
Mayor Bennett is also researching Sheila Edmunds claim that Pleasant Rowland said she would return the $21,000 originally granted to the village, if they resumed restoration efforts on Patrick Tavern.

A motion of adjournment was made by Trustee Taylor; seconded by Trustee MacCormick.  Motion carried 5:0.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Nance

Village Clerk
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